
City of Long Beach

Legislation Text

411 West Ocean Boulevard
Long Beach, CA 90802

Recommendation to authorize City Manager to execute all necessary agreements, and any
subsequent amendments thereto, with the State of California to receive $200,000 in American
Recovery and Reinvestment Act funds and $49,987 in Assembly Bill 118 funds, for a total of
$249,987, to implement the Southern California Green Economy Value Study; and to increase
appropriations in the Community Development Grants Fund (SR 150) in the Department of
Community Development (CD) by $249,987.  (Citywide)

The Workforce Investment Network (Network) submitted a grant proposal to the State's Labor and
Workforce Development Agency in partnership with a broad collection of workforce investment
boards, educational institutions, employers, and other stakeholders throughout Southern California to
implement the Southern California Green Economy Value Study (Study). This project aims to bolster
economic competitiveness by building capacity of this particular regional collaborative to identify
growing industries, undertake strategic planning and leverage public and private resources.

The Study will diagnose and analyze the Region's Green Economy, focusing on five segments:
Energy Generation, Energy Storage, Energy Efficiency, Water and Waste Water, and Transportation.
The Network identified these five segments as the largest in Southern California in both the number
of establishments and employees, as well as the ones most critical to the Region's quality of life.

The grant proposal, developed by a consortium of ten Workforce Investment Boards across Los
Angeles, Orange, and Ventura Counties, was one of ten projects funded to study various sectors of
California's economy.

This letter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Gary J. Anderson on March 15, 2010 and by Budget
Management Officer Victoria Bell, on March 19, 2010.

City Council action is requested on April 6, 2010 in order to facilitate processing of required
documents.

The receipt of grant funds is not currently appropriated. Therefore, an appropriation increase of
$249,987 in the Community Development Grants Fund (SR 150) in the Department of Community
Development (CD) is requested as part of the recommended action. There is no impact to the
General Fund.

Approve recommendation.

DENNIS J. THYS APPROVED:
DIRECTOR
DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

PATRICK H. WEST
CITY MANAGER

File #: 10-0371, Version: 1

City of Long Beach Printed on 5/1/2022Page 1 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/


File #: 10-0371, Version: 1DENNIS J. THYS APPROVED:
DIRECTOR
DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

PATRICK H. WEST
CITY MANAGER

City of Long Beach Printed on 5/1/2022Page 2 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/

